Voters' Meeting-Next Sunday: Good Shepherd's church council will meet this Tuesday to establish the agenda for the quarterly voters' meeting next Sunday, July 21st, 11:00 am. If you have an item that you would like to bring before the voters, please give it to a council member before their meeting. Council members are: Ron Pawloski, Jerry Guinther, Beth McCallum, Roger Gnagey, Pete Martin, Paul Kruse, Anna Irwin, Judy Hahn, Gin Lounsbury and Shannon Horning.

Large Print Divine Service & Bulletins: If larger print would help you read the divine service, hymns, and bulletin, contact the office. A large print copy will be placed on the narthex table for you.

Orphan Grain Train: The large white barrel by the kitchen door is an easy way to donate your gently used clothes and other items to Orphan Grain Train. Attached to the barrel is an envelope with copies of their wish list. Bring your donation in and deposit it in the barrel. When the barrel is full, volunteers deliver the donations to the Sebewaing branch.

Trash Bags: Reminder that since we do not have a dumpster we all need to pitch in and take a turn taking the garbage home for pick up. Thank you!

Greeters: We are giving our current greeters the summer off. This fall we will seek additional volunteers to serve as greeters. The job is a easy way to get to know your Good Shepherd family. All you need to do is stand at the door to the sanctuary and greet those who enter. If you have any questions, speak with Amy.

Phone Numbers: If you have dropped your land line phone and have a cell phone only or have a new phone number, please consider sharing that number with the church office so we can stay in touch. If you do not want this number to be shared, please let the office know.

Lawn Mowing: Thank you to everyone who has took a turn to keep Good Shepherd's lawn looking good. There are a few weeks throughout the summer and fall that still need volunteers to mow. A lawnmower is available for your use. Please bring gas to fill up the tank. Sign up on the sheet on the bulletin board in the hallway. If you have any questions speak with Pete Martin.

VBS Donations: This year's VBS will be four Sunday evenings starting July 28th. Planning is underway. Please start saving your empty paper towel and toilet paper rolls for a VBS craft project. There is a collection basket on the counter in the hallway.

LWML Mites: Remember to keep filling your Mite Boxes[™] for LWML grants. Can we help meet the goal of funding the mission work of sharing Jesus? If you need a box, some are on the narthex table.

St. Paul Lutheran Church, Caro will be having a take-out only Barbecue Chicken Fundraiser on Saturday, July 20 from 11:30 - 4:30. The cost is \$15 per person, which includes 1/2 chicken, baked beans, mashed potatoes & chicken gravy, and cookies. Proceeds will go to the technology fund for our new sound system. If you have any questions, you can contact Eric at 989-550-0297, the church office at 989-673-4214, or lynn@stpaulcaro.org. Address: 503 S. State Street, Caro

Assistant Childcare Director: Trinity Lutheran Childcare in Reese is seeking a qualified candidate for an assistant director which will expand into the director position. Job descriptions are available in the church/school office from Becky Grimpo. If there are any questions, contact the school office 989-868-4501.

Benevolent Fund: Good Shepherd has a fund to help those in need. The only criteria for assistance is that the person requesting help must live in the Cass City school district. If you or anyone you know may need a little help with paying a bill or purchasing fuel, food, etc., contact the office.